
Regarding the “Resumption of all Hakone Ropeway operation” and 

“Resumption of sales of various free passes including Hakone” 

 

The Hakone Ropeway has been postponing operation in some sections due to access 

restrictions near Owakudani, but will resume operation on all lines from Saturday, 

October 26 2019. 

* At Owakudani Station, you can only transfer, but you cannot go outside the station. 

 

In addition, the Hakone Freepass, Hakone Kamakura Pass and Fuji Hakone Pass, which 

had been canceled due to the typhoon, will resume on October 26th (Sat), but it is 

expected to be taken a long time to resume its operation between the Hakone Tozan 

Railway's Hakone-Yumoto Station and Gora Station. Currently, alternative 

transportation by bus is being carried out on the same section, but please note that it is 

difficult to secure sufficient transportation capacity and there is a possibility of 

congestion. 

* Especially during the daytime hours, it is expected to be very crowded, so please 

make sure you travel with plenty of time. 

 

In the Hakone area, due to damage caused by the typhoon, there are some sections 

affected by such as suspension other than the Hakone Tozan Railway, so please check 

here for details. 

URL: https://www.hakonenavi.jp/international/en/status_information 
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